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AUXILIARY ENTERPRISES CORPORATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
 Minutes of Meeting Held On
May 21, 2019
PRESENT:
Board Members


President Felix Matos, Richard Alvarez, William Keller, Adam Rockman, Odalys Diaz 


Pineiro, Carmine Couloute, Aboubaker Hamida, Farbod Hadizadeh Moghadam; Christina 

Cover, David Leventhal (via phone); Elliot Schwarcz (via phone)



Others



Jeanne DeMasters, Nalini Pitrelli, Jeffrey Rosenstock, Joseph Cobourne, Patricia Signore
Meeting began at 3:08p.m.

I. Introductions
Informal introductions took place.  President Matos welcomed the newly elected SA President Joseph.  Joseph thanked everyone especially Carmine who did a fabulous job this past year.  He looks forward to working with the Board.
II. Approval of Agenda
Motion (William Keller); seconded (Odalys Diaz Pineiro) to approve the agenda.

Motion unanimously passed and adopted.
III. Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on March 25, 2019
Motion (Richard Alvarez); seconded (William Keller) to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 25, 2019.

Motion unanimously passed and adopted.

IV. Auxiliary Enterprise Corporation Board Changes
1. Change in Leadership June 1, 2019
Jeanne DeMasters informed the Board that our Interim President would assume the position of President of the ACE Board of Directors effective June 1, 2019.  In addition, the new student elected leaders will be members of the board.
V. Committee Reports

1. Bookstore and Game Room Committee

Adam Rockman reported there were no new updates.  Carmine asked if the Campus Store is open throughout the summer and during new student orientations for sale of QC products.  Adam thought it was but would check.  William Keller stated our on-line store should be up and running soon.  President Matos stated there is no signage for the Bookstore in the Student Union which should be addressed.  Also, our letter of acceptance to new student should have a link to our on-line store (once up) or to CUNY.
2. Food Service Committee
William Keller reported that CUNY had not completed the RFP for a new food vendor.  The College negotiated with Chartwells to extend their contract for one year.  Chartwells has agreed to keep more areas open during the summer even though they may lose money.  In the extension agreement with Chartwells, Queens College agrees to pay the difference between their revenue and expenses during the summer if they have a loss. This is estimated to be approximately $30,000.  This has been reviewed by Jane Davis, Legal Counsel of CUNY.
A discussion then took place regarding the pros and cons of implementing in the future a mandatory $100 as semester meal plan here at QC.  For those students receiving financial aid, Pell can be used towards food.  SUNY schools put a $100 per semester fee for a meal plan in place and the students are happy.  This is something to think about in the future.
3. Shuttle Bus Committee
We received two bids and both have accessible buses.  The process is not complete yet.  We also submitted an RFP for advertising inside of the buses.  This will be good for communication with the students and will also generate revenue.  The recommendation is to stay with regular buses and use Access-A-Ride for students with disabilities due to the large difference in price.
4. Kupferberg Update
Jeffrey Rosenstock thanked the Board again for the two loans that helped Kupferberg during a cash flow crisis.  They are in the process of paying it back.  As the first employees of AEC, they have met with legal and are working on HR policies.  Jane Davis, Legal Counsel of CUNY, will review and the policies will be presented to the Board at the June meeting.  They will also submit their budget at that meeting.

Jeff also announced the new Director of Kupferberg Center for the Arts, Jon Yanofsky.

VI. Fiscal Matters

1. 990 Tax Form
A copy of the completed 990 was sent electronically to each member of the Board.  A hard copy was circulated for review at the meeting.  The Board acknowledged the 990 and was reviewed.
2. FY19-20 Proposed Budget
Jeanne DeMasters gave an in-depth review of the proposed FY2020 AEC budget.  Overall, the Corporation is healthy.  The President requested an amendment to the budget.  He requested to eliminate the ”Research Incentives” and split those funds four ways:  $25,000 to the Student Allocation – In the Footsteps of Dr. King; $25,000 for Welcome Day; $25,000 to B&G and $25,000 for student comfort (seats in the hallways).

Motion (President Matos); seconded (Richard Alvarez) to amend the proposed FY2020 AEC budget allocation.

Motion passed and adopted.

3. Chartwells Contract Extension
As stated earlier, the Chartwells contract has been extended for one year.  
4.
Next meeting to be scheduled in June to establish officers of the Board and 
committee members.
Adam Rockman thanked Jeanne DeMasters of her years of great service to the Auxiliary Enterprise Corporation.  She will be retiring in the Fall.  Jeanne stated she would like to thank the students who were so dynamic this past year.  They were a great group and it was a pleasure working with them.  Richard Alvarez congratulated those students that are graduating.
VII. Adjournment
Motion (Farbod Hadizadeh Moghadam); seconded (Carmine Couloute) to adjourn the meeting.
Motion passed and adopted.

Meeting ended at 4:15 p.m.
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